through bilateral co-operation and consultation, to avoid sharp im-
pacts on American consumers. Although they may not unanimously
accept Canada's efforts to ensure a just and reasonable return for
its exports of non-renewable energy resources, Americans understand
our rationale. Each government approaches the energy relationship
pragmatically, ready to examine particular projects on a case-by-
case basis and to work together where there is advantage for each
side. As an example of this approach, I might mention the Transit
Pipeline Agreement currently being considered, which would provide
a regime of protection for present and future 0il and gas pipelines
crossing both countries.

In order to see the Canada/United States energy relationship in its
proper perspective, however, one must look beyond bilateral ques-
tions. From the very outset of the awakening of the new international
energy consciousness three years ago, Canada and the United States
have worked closely and effectively together. In an initial period,
this co-operation was characterized by intensive activity by the
United States, Canada and our industrialized partners at the
Washington Energy Conference, the Energy Co-ordinating Group and
its successor the International Energy Program. Flowing from this
industrialized co-ordination was a multilateral standby program, in
which Canada and the United States both participate, to share 0il
should a future emergency supply shortage arise. The institutional
framework established for industrialized co-operation was the
International Energy Agency (IEA), of which, since its foundation,
a Canadian has served as Vice-Chairman of the Governing Board. In
the IEA, Canadian and American representatives have made important
contributions to the establishment of a framework for international
co-operative activities in energy research and development -- for
example, in the nuclear and coal sectors.

We have also worked together in extending energy co-operation
beyond industrialized countries to include the 0il-producing and
-developing countries. As you will be aware, for the past six months
the Conference on International Economic Co-operation, or North-
South Conference, has been meeting in Paris to discuss energy and
other vital world economic questions. I have the honour to share
the chairmanship of this Conference with a distinguished Venezuelan
minister, and also receive valuable support in my responsibilities
from the United States co-chairman of the Conference's Energy Com-
mission, of which Canada is a member.

The point I am making is that, whatever our respective national posi-
tions may be on particular bilateral issues, there is a basic simi-
larity of Canadian and American approaches and interests in longer-
term energy matters, which finds effective expression in this close

Information Division Department of External Affairs Ottawa Canada

e ——————




